                                     North Shoal Creek Neighborhood Association

                                        P.O. Box 66443 Austin, Texas 78766-0443 

                                              Board of Directors Zoom Meeting 

                                                         6:30 PM on 9/16/21

10/21/21 AGENDA PRECEEDS MINUTES

6;30-7:15


Welcome and Introductions

            Board members introduce themselves


Board candidates introduce themselves


Questions/Answers


Preferences and commitments

7:15-7:30


Discussion/Decision: Should the upcoming Nov 2 membership meeting be in per-


son or a Zoom meeting?

7:30-7:45


Discussion/Decision: Should we invite Will Cardwell of Ambrust & Brown,

 
an attorney representing the developers of the 8440 site to talk about the devel-


opment and to answer questions from members at our Nov. meeting?

7:45-7:55


Approval of minutes and treasurer’s report

7:55-8:00


New Business

9/16/21 MINUTES

The (Zoom) meeting was called to order by Sharon Justice. Those present were President Kevin Wier, Treasurer Iain Cox, Secretary Barbara Gaston; Board member Mary Jane Wier; and member Tomas Rodriguez.


Minutes of the last board meeting were approved as read (Iain Cox and Sharon Justice.) The Treasurer’s report presented by Iain Cox was approved (Kevin Wier and Sharon Justice.) Iain and Sharon reported that NSCNA has 63 members. Iain said that he would compile a list of households that were members 2018-2020, and he would send a notice recruiting them to rejoin; asking for volunteers to serve as next year’s officers or board members; and reminding them that payment of dues for 2021 automatically paid dues for 2022 ( a 2 for 1 deal.)

Sharon Justice reported that NSCNA is insured for General Meetings at Pillow School. However, a separate insurance policy will need to be bought for each of any special events NSCNA may  sponsor, such as the Luminaria Walk or July 4th Celebration.

AISD cannot allow NSCNA to use the library for our General Meetings until covid-19 precautions are at stages 1 or 2. 

Iain Cox said he could purchase a Zoom account that would allow up to 100 participants for $129.00. Mary Jane Wier moved that this be done. Motion carried (Kevin Wier and Iain Cox.)
 
Group discussion followed. 


It is with great pleasure that we can announce that our neighbors are willing to lead the organization next year by taking the responsibility of becoming officers or board members. Those people will be invited to the October Board Meeting. Since the list of these fine people is dynamic, no names will be mentioned here. At our October meeting members of the board hope to be able to present, with more certainty, the names of all new volunteers. 


Current members Kevin Wier (President) , Tomas Rodriguez (Traffic Committee), Iain Cox (Membership chairman), and Barbara Gaston (Secretary) have volunteered for these 2022 officer or board positions. 

Communication on Facebook, nscna.org, and NextDoor have been very successful for our recruitment efforts.  Board members will continue to reach out through them in order to continue to recruit new members and leadership volunteers. Different sites can present different topics to keep it interesting. 

Our next (Zoom) Board Meeting will be on 10/21/2021 at 6:30 pm.


Adjournment was at 7:50 pm.
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Draft of the minutes of the NSCNA September Board Meeting presented by Secretary Barbara Gaston
